1. First field trip for the Blanche Dean Chapter of the Alabama Wildflower Society will be on Sunday, February 19, 2017. Larry Stephens has invited us to see early spring ephemerals such as trout lily, toothwort, hepatica on his property. Meet at 12:45PM in the Winn Dixie parking lot(3925 Crosshaven Dr., B’ham, AL 35243).This is a moderate hike on a hillside. Wear hiking boots, bring walking sticks and water. Dress for the weather.There is limited parking so we need to caravan. In case of rain, we have a rain day for Sunday, February 26. If we are rained out, meeting place is still the Winn Dixie at 12:45PM. Questions:l Linda Sherk@ 205-415-1643(cell), 205-672-9779(home) or email @ blt111@bellsouth.net.
2. On Saturday, March 11, 2017 we will have a field trip to the Village Creek Canyon, a Fresh Water Land Trust Property. We will meet at 9:30AM in the Birmingham Botanical Gardens parking lot near the exit. Zac Napier, naturalist at the Turkey Creek Nature Preserve and a former FWLT employee will be leading. We plan on seeing trout lily and other spring ephemerals. Canadian Hemlock have been found in this area. Parking is limited at the Village Creek Canyon, so we will need to carpool. Dress for the weather. Moderate hike, bring water, snacks or sandwiches, hiking boots and walking sticks.Rain date for this hike is Saturday, March 18, 2017, same meeting place and time. Questions: Linda Sherk @205-415-1643(cell), 205-672-9779 or email@blt111@bellsouth.net.
3.  On Saturday, March 25, 2017, we will visit the Wildwood Wildflower Preserve (formerly the El Paso Wildwood Preserve), also a Fresh Water Land Trust property. We appreciate the FWLT giving us permission to visit their properties. This is the second of 3 field trips to their properties.
4. We will meet at Walmart on Lakeshore Parkway in the Wildwood Shopping area at 9:30AM. Bring water, snacks, sandwiches, hiking sticks(this preserve is on a steep hillside),dress for the weather and wear hiking boots or comfortable foot ware .Once again parking is limited, so we will be carpooling. Look for Linda Sherk’s white Toyota Tacoma parked in the back close to the exit. Rain date for this hike is Saturday, April 1, 2017. Same time and same meeting place. Questions: Linda Sherk  @205-415-1643(cell), 205-672-9779 or email@blt111@bellsouth.net.
5. Michelle Reynolds will be leading a wildflower hike at Ruffner Mountain Nature Preserve on Saturday, April 1, 2017. Hike is from 10AM to 2PM. Questions: 205-833-8264.
6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Join us at Turkey Creek Nature Preserve, Pinson, AL, for a Wine & Cheese Nature Walk on Saturday, April 29, 2017 with a rain date of Sunday, April 30, 2017. We will meet at the parking area near the exit at 2pm.  Plan to explore the forest led by the preserve’s education specialist, Zac Napier.  Cost is $10 but limited to 30 Blanche Dean and Friends of Turkey Creek members, so don’t delay to reserve your spot.  Interested parties can reserve by emailing@friendsofTCNP@gmail.com or calling Karen Hutchinson@205-218-6800 before April 15th, payment to be made at the event.


